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Gabriella Angiolini
My name is Gabriella Angiolini, and I am a retired teacher. I am currently working with AIPI, teaching Italian as L2 in primary and junior high school.

In the last five years of my career, I got in charge of the projects of my school for foreign students; it was a high school, a technical one, maybe the largest and most important one in Bologna district: Aldini Valeriani. In those years – from 2000 - the number of foreign students all of a sudden started  increasing. Looking for teachers specialized in teaching Italian as L2, I met AIPI partners and I started working with them, mainly with Alessandra Forlani, one of AIPI teachers. 

The first year we started working during school time, dividing foreign students in two groups: one for newcomers (A1/A2 of European Framework) and one for intermediates (A2+/B1).

Talking to the students and to my colleagues, I understood we had to do something more, so the second year I convinced the Dean to organize a course of Italian language for foreign students two weeks before the beginning of the school year. We (Alessandra and I) started then two full immersion pre-school classes, one for newcomers and one for intermediate students. We had language class 4 hours per day in the two weeks before other students’ arrival to school – from the last week in August to mid September. This way I hoped they could enter the normal classes in a more successful way, but again the foreign students had a lot of problems and their results were not so brilliant. 

Once in the regular classes they had a lot of problems with most of school subjects, they did not understand the explanations of the teachers, who still they spoke very quickly and used words completely new for non-italian speakers.

I thought to ask for the involvement of some of the more sensitive colleagues of academic subjects, and to offer them to work together during their lessons, in their teaching hours: we agreed  they had to use a very simple, very basic language, a lot of images and/or practical instruments, avoid metaphors, synonyms, abstract and/or idiomatic expressions. We arranged that Alessandra, or myself, could interrupt the lesson and try to explain a sentence in case we noticed that the students had not understood. 

This way to approach the special language of the different subjects gave good results in two directions : the teachers involved in the project learned how to teach their subject in presence of students with a basic knowledge of Italian and the students could understand better the explanations of the teachers of their classes.

The teachers involved in this project were asked to talk of their experience during the monthly meetings of the teachers of one subject, spreading the techniques they experimented.

We organized special lessons for the following subjects: physics, chemistry, technical drawing, science, history, geography, mathematics
During these special classes the students learned the basic glossary of the subjects, did many practical experiments and learned how to write a written report, therefore they started to obtain better marks also in the regular classes.

From then on, in my old school foreign students attend both pre-school classes and curricular courses of L2 (Italian as second language) and three-four times in a month they attend these particular lessons in the various school subjects.
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